 ZOAR VILLAGE COUNCIL MEETING

January 9, 2018
The Zoar Village regular council meeting was called to order by Mayor Scott Gordon at 6:00pm.
New council members Joe Potelicki, Gayle Potelicki, David Irwin, & Judy Meiser took the Oath of Office and were sworn in as council members.  

Roll Call

David Irwin

Present


Judy Meiser
Present


Kevin Martin

Present


Gayle Potelicki
Present


Hans Fischer

Present
 

Joe Potelicki 
Present
Motion to suspend meeting made by David and seconded by Kevin at 6:05PM.  Meeting suspended to open Organizational meeting.

Meeting re-opened at 6:20PM with a motion from David and seconded by Kevin.

Motion to approve the 12/12/17 regular meeting minutes and the 12/19/17 special meeting minutes as received and amended was made by Kevin and seconded by David.  Roll call: All yes.  
The following bills were presented for signature to be paid in January 2018.
American Electric Power                                                     384.56
Dec Street Lighting                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            
Scott Gordon




      150.00        
Jan Mayor salary
Patricia Smith




      420.00
Jan Clerk/Audit
OPERS





      100.80
Jan Clerk 
Village of Bolivar




      487.50
Police Dec
FIA





        28.17
Copies Zoning Ordinance
Harold Raines




      400.00
Grave Opening X2
Hauter Landscape



      500.00
Grave Opening X2
ZVFD





      200.00
Tornado door Install Reimburse
Motion to acknowledge receipt of financial statements and pay the monthly bills for January was made by David and seconded by Hans.  Roll Call: All yes.

Public Speaks: 
Patrick Eddy asked if he is required to use Kimble for trash removal.  He was told that the contract with Kimble gives exclusivity to Kimble for trash service throughout the Village and that this allows for the lower rate for the service.

Scott stated council is aware of the problems residents are experiencing with Kimble.   Council elected for a one year, as opposed to the two year in the past, contract to see if improvements are made with the service. 
Judy said she received several calls from residents concerning the poor performance of Kimble.
Fiscal:

Patty closed the 2017 year and said financial statements will be available for review at the February 13th meeting.
She said carry over in all funds is good and that the Village remains is sound financial shape.  

Patty asked council for a motion to pay any bills necessary between meetings, bringing voucher to the next meeting.  

Kevin made the motion to allow and Judy seconded.  Roll Call: All yes. 

Patty said temporary appropriations will carry to permanents with very little change.  She asked for a 1st reading at

tonight’s meeting for permanent appropriations.

Street Committee: 
Kevin asked if a credit had been received from Kimble for the quarters where trash was not picked up in the parking 

lot.  Patty said she is working with Andrew Kimble who will audit the account and provide the credit. 

David asked council for a motion to allow for $500 for street supplies, $240 for fuel for the Village truck, and $1000 to

purchase salt for the streets.  Kevin made the motion and it was seconded by Gayle.  Roll Call: All yes.  Patty said the

purchase orders are in place. 
Safety Committee:
Kevin asked if there were any special communications with the Bolivar Police as to patrol times.   He noted that traffic between 7 and 8AM is speeding through the Village.  Scott said the traffic monitors in the grant to the Reeves foundation will give the Village information as to the times traffic is speeding and that will allow the council to set better patrol hours.  He said the monitors also say thank you to the traffic going the speed limit.  Scott hopes the grant award will be announced in February.  
Scott said the door to the tornado shelter is installed.  He asked Judy if the door is unlocked, stating this is a requirement.  Judy said the door is unlocked and said the contractor did an excellent job of installation.  Judy also made council aware that the door was donated to the Village.  Scott said a steel door for a tornado shelter has specifications requiring the door to stop a 2X4 going 100MPH.

There was a discussion as to the type of signs available marking the ZVFD as the designated Village tornado shelter.  David and Scott will research the signs available.   Kevin suggested checking with US Safety Gear on Cleveland Avenue and Judy suggested Midwest Signs in Canton.

Planning Commission and Historic Preservation Commission:
Planning Commission continues work on the Zoning Ordinance with a 1st reading at tonight’s meeting for the new revision.  Scott introduced a hand out explaining the current proposed changes. 

Judy asked if the Zoning Ordinance contained requirements for the air B&B’s that are becoming increasingly popular.  Scott said the zoning ordinance does not have specific requirements for this situation but the noise ordinance would help if there were need.  Scott and Hans will research this for the next council meeting. 
Kevin voiced concern over the changes in the Zoning Ordinance.  He said he does not want overstep residents with the demands.  Scott invited Kevin to the Planning Commission meeting. 

Scott explained the Annexation meeting minutes from the Planning Commission council received in their packets for this meeting.   He said the Planning Commission has identified 4 possible options for annexation and that they will continue work to bring a recommendation to council as soon as possible.  Scott said the commission is pulling figures for the Village as well as the homeowners to ensure the best option is presented.   
Judy asked if residents have been notified of the possible annexation.   Scott said he wants council support on the recommended option prior to notifying the townships and residents.   This will ensure they are given correct information other than speculation until an option is proposed. Hickory Lane residents proposed annexation as a possibility last year so they are aware.  

Hans said there remains a lot of work for the feasibility study and legal review.  He said Doug will also need to give the Village and estimated cost to accomplish the annexation.

The Historic Preservation Commission continues work to name the second group of designated Local Historic Landmarks.  Scott said they are also working to revise the HPC Ordinance done in 2014.  He asked for a 1st reading at tonight’s meeting.  A draft of the new ordinance will be presented to council soon. 

Cemetery Board:
None.
Solicitor Report: 
None.
Mayor’s Notes:
Scott updated council on Ordinance 2017-12 with information obtained from the Village of Strasburg.  He asked Doug to review the Strasburg Under Speed Utility Ordinance and finalize the draft for Ordinance 2017-12 for discussion at the February meeting.  

Scott talked with Strasburg police who complete the Inspection for Under Speed Utility Vehicles in their Village.   He said the inspection can be completed by any police officer.  After inspection, the owner will need to take the inspection paperwork to the DMV to purchase license plates for the vehicle.  

There was a discussion about the requirement to license all the under speed vehicles used in Zoar or release the requirement during Festivals when streets are closed.  Scott said vehicles transporting tourists outside a Festival will have to comply.  

Ordinance 2018-03 Bolivar Baseball use of Village field.  Scott and David mentioned the bleachers do not necessarily look good, but they are very solid.  
Scott said he will propose a formal request to the Army Corps of Engineering for a feasibility study to install an inclined walking trail over the levee in the vicinity of the ball field.  Scott said the trail could possibly connect to the old county road that goes directly to the foot bridge over the river and to the Towpath.  This request will also include feasibility of installing a pipeline across the levee to carry water from the Goose Run pumping station to the Zoar 
Lake Arboretum and also the garden. Gayle asked if the Army Corps would pay for this study and Scott said the request will ask them to do so.
Ordinance 2017-12: Under speed Utility Vehicles.  5th not final Reading.
Ordinance 2017-18: Contract with Doug Frautschy as Village Solicitor.  Two-year contract: March 1, 2018 through February 28, 2020.  2nd reading.
Ordinance 2018-01: Permanent Appropriations 2018, 1st Reading

Ordinance 2018-02: Zoning Ordinance Revision, 1st Reading

Ordinance 2018-03: Bolivar Baseball use of Village Field, 1st Reading

Ordinance 2018-04: Historic Preservation Ordinance, 1st Reading
A motion to adjourn made by Kevin and seconded by Gayle. 
_______________________



______________________
Patty Smith, Fiscal Officer




Scott Gordon, Mayor
Date:______________________
